"Lakeshore Public Schools: Grounded in Tradition. Committed to Excellence."

November 12, 2021

November 15
*Virtual Giving Tree begins

November 16 *BCHD Rescreen

November 17
*PTO Meeting
*BCHD Rescreen

November 18
*Picture Retake Day
*Half day

November 20 *Virtual Book Fair ends

November 22 *Parent/Teacher Conf.

Thanksgiving Recess *No school November 24, 25, 26

Monday, Dec. 6
*Giving Tree gifts due
back

Dec. 9/Dec. 10
*Berrien County
Dancers 7 pm LHS
Auditorium

Monday, Dec. 13
*School Board mtg

Wednesday, Dec. 15
*Lory's Place

Parent/Teacher Conferences

You child's teacher sent home a link for Virtual Parent/Teacher Conference. Please sign up for November 18 or November 22. **Thursday, November 18 is a half day of school.**

Parents and Guardians,

Thank you for continuing to support our procedures at car rider drop off. Thank you for staying in your vehicle, being kind, and safe every day. Things have been going very smoothly. Please continue to give those hugs and goodbyes before the car pulls up to the area where your child will leave the vehicle. **We have had many close calls of cars pulling around and exiting. Please use your turn signals**. If you are behind or to the left of cars stopped, please yield and look twice. If you want to pull around to exit through the other parking area, please do so carefully and yield to the car on the right.

Boots, Snow Pants, Hats, Gloves & Scarves

It's that time of year again! The temperature is dropping and the wind is blowing across our recess fields. We have an amazing playground, complete with play structures, game ball fields and gardens. Our kids LOVE to play, and we LOVE to keep them safe and warm. Please practice with your youngsters on how to put their gloves and boots on properly and also zipping or buttoning up their coat. Students are encouraged to play on the playground, but under these upcoming winter conditions, we ask that they be properly clothed in order to feel comfortable. Please send your child to school with boots, snow pants, warm coat, hat, snow proof gloves and even a scarf to protect their faces from the biting cold. If your child needs boots, winter coat, hat or gloves, please call the office. Big thanks to the Women's Service League and Hollywood parents for all the warm coats we were able to distribute so far.

Virtual Book Fair

The last day to order books is Saturday, November 20th. Go to our Book Fair homepage https://www.scholastic.com/bf/hollywoodelementaryschool5

Our Book Fair is online and helps our students discover new books, favorite characters, and more! Every purchase earns our school rewards for much needed resources. Plus, shipping is free on book-only purchases over \$25.

Report cards/Progress reports went home today.

Picture Retakes:

Inter-State Studio pictures were sent home last week. Retakes will be Thursday, November 18th. If you would like your child's picture retaken please return the complete package to his/her teacher before November 18th. Students absent on picture day will have their pictures taken on November 18th so they are included in the class composite. Picture Day is: Nov 18, 2021 Order Code is: 60741C Your link to order is: https://inter-state.com/FlyerEntry/60741C

Elementary Parents and friends:

Art to Remember is back!

Once again our school is participating in a creative fundraiser with

<u>Art to Remember</u> that allows you to purchase keepsake products customized with your child's art. There are over 60 products and many are less than \$15. These make great gifts and a percentage of every purchase goes right back to our school.

Your child will bring their Art to Remember packet home in the next few days. Please look over the order forms, and then consider supporting the art program at Lakeshore!

Follow the link below and enter the <u>online order code shown on your child's order</u> to search for your child's artwork. Then, have fun shopping!

https://arttoremember.com/school/XTMBEJ

Thank you so much for helping to purchase art supplies for our creative kids! Nancy Anderson and Liz Andrews



We are so thankful to be able to offer the Hollywood Food Drive and Giving Tree again this year. If you would like to provide a gift for a Hollywood student please go to:

https://signup.com/go/hZkUTgg to sign up for a gift. Wrapped gifts are due back by December 6.

Food Drive starts Monday, November 15. Checks for turkey's and pies can be made to Hollywood PTO

Monday-canned fruit and veggies

Tuesday-canned meat, soup and boxed side dishes

Wednesday-peanut butter, jelly, cereal and snacks

Thursday-stuffing, pasta, mashed potatoes

Friday-dessert mixes